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Metoclopramide restricted to short-term use
I had read this article and had forwarded the Prescriberfile to both our registrars suggesting metoclopramide use would make a very easy audit.

No patients should be on long-term metoclopramide.  Given the MHRA advice it should be prescribed for short-term use (up to five days).

Those on long-term therapy should be reviewed and advice sought from the clinician who initiated the therapy if required.

Local advice
· Reassess ongoing need for metoclopramide,  and where appropriate consider a trial stop

·  If symptoms recur, consider an alternative - mass switch to domperidone not recommended as ongoing evaluation of safety of this

Where alternative is either ineffective or considered clinically inappropriate, document in patient notes that a discussion re unlicensed usage/ risk/benefit has taken place, and patient willing to continue taking medication.

If  patient is unwilling to continue and prescription was initiated in secondary care – consider re-referral.
All patients on long-term metoclopramide should be reviewed, and unless they are exceptions (see below) then they should be reassessed and metoclopramide discontinued.

Exceptions to this were patients with diabetic gastroparesis or Barrett’s oesophagus.

This was discussed with clinicians and agreed as safety-warning action needed taken.  Neither registrar had shown interest in this as audit – indeed one had suggested metoclopramide following a letter from secondary care suggesting an antiemetic for a patient and had forgotten this advice.  The other denied any knowledge of this.

All patients on metoclopramide currently were identified - none had Barrett’s or gastroparesis.

Two were on Paramax – one had not had it since 2012, so this was removed from her repeats and no further action taken.

All were written to and advised about the safety warning.  It was advised they stop metoclopramide and the drug was removed from their repeat prescription.  If they had any concerns or worries they were advised to contact the practice or make an appointment to discuss these further.

